COLORADO CITY METROPOLITAN DISTRICT
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS
BOARD OF DIRECTORS PUBLIC HEARING

A workshop meeting of the Board of Directors of the Colorado City Metropolitan District was held
Tuesday June 25, 2013 at 6:00 pm.

1. CALL TO ORDER. Chairperson Wachob called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.
QUORUM CHECK.
Chairperson Jacque Wachob
Vice Chairperson Terry Milsom
Secretary Roger Lowe
Also in attendance:
District Manager David Valdez
Finance Director Donna Pickman
3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA. Secretary Lowe a motion to approve the agenda, Vice Chairperson
Milsom seconded the motion. All voted in favor and the motion passed.
4. AGENDA ITEMS
a. Discussion:
Level Three Water Restrictions

Mr. Valdez went over Level Two Water Restrictions. North of Hwy 165 will water on Tuesdays
and Saturdays, South of Hwy 165 will water on Wednesdays, and Sundays. Watering is permitted
for a maximum of 2 hours. No watering between the hours of 9:00 am and 6:00 pm. Drip
irrigation or hand watering is permitted at any time.

Kata Schmidt offered her services as a gardener to teach people how to use less water and what
plants grow best in this climate. She works with the Southeast Water Conservancy District. They
are located near the Pueblo Airport and offer educational classes and examples of plants. She also
is willing to give classes in Colorado City to anyone who wants to learn better ways to garden.
Rich Hustede asked Mr. Valdez if outside watering would get prohibited completely before the
summer was over. Mr. Valdez said that was a definite possibility if no rain was received in July.
Dave Houghton said he supports the board in whatever restrictions they need to impose.

Gary Jordan asked about the plans for the new proposed reservoir. Mr. Valdez explained that
project is many years in the future. Right now CCMD has 4 wells running to provide water to the
area. They provide 1 million gallons per day. Mr. Valdez also told the public that Lake Beckwith
did not fill to capacity this year as it did last year.

Eric Baker asked about the condition of the Summit Well. He also stated he is against letting
people get water from the stand pipe when residents of Colorado City are on water restrictions.
Lee Wenzl said he believes CCMD does not need another reservoir. He thinks if trees were cut
and more care taken with Lake Beckwith another reservoir would not be necessary.

5. ADJOURNMENT. There being no further business before the Board, Secretary Lowe made a

motion to adjourn the meeting and Vice Chairperson Milsom seconded the motion. All voted in
favor and the motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 6:25 pm.
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